Board of Directors
May 6, 2007

Mandan, ND

General Chair Grant Richardson called the meeting to order at 10:10 am at the Fort Lincoln Elementary School in Mandan.  Roll call was taken.  Board members present were: Grant Richardson, Bailly Bolinske, Dan Cerkoney, Todd Ford, Jerry Hahn, Sara Hills, Loic Joseph, Amy Schmidt, Mark VanLishout, and Bryan Walls.  Absent were Brandi Clark, and Sara Weinberg.

An item titled Meet Scheduling was added to the agenda under New Business.
Minutes
Changes to the minutes of the October 1, 2006 meeting included deleting Jody Bolinske from the list of board members attending, adding the phrase “at State” at the end of the first sentence in the second paragraph in the Registration Chair’s report, and a clarification was added in the cost for state medals was added in the Technical Chair’s report.  Mark VanLishout moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Amy Schmidt seconded.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Todd Ford presented the Treasurer’s report reflecting net income for the year of $16,227.65, though a few bills are yet to be paid related to All-Star meet expenses.  This amount is about $3,000 less than last year’s net gain at the same point in the year.  The audit committee reviewed the financials at the Short Course State Meet and submitted their report to USA Swimming, which has not made any comments on any part of the audit.  Jerry Hahn moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Mark VanLishout seconded.  Motion carried.

General Chair’s Report
Grant Richardson deferred most of his report to the House of Delegates meeting but noted that USA Swimming has begun a major push for their Club Recognition program.  Materials are available for each club in the LSC.  Grant will be attending the General Chairs workshop in Omaha.  The 2008 Swim Convention is in Anaheim in September.  Central Zones Club Development representative Randy Julian is conducting a series of Club Development clinics and is hoping to come to our area this fall.  He would be interested in tying a seminar to a swimposium.

Board Member Reports:

Administrative Vice Chair
Dan Cerkoney commented that a fall officials clinic could also be attached to a swimposium.  USA Swimming is developing a list of nationally certified officials.  Each LSC is required to have an N3 certified official and without one, we will have difficulty getting our state meets nationally certified.  Mark VanLishout commented that he is now an N2 and plans to pursue N3 certification.  The USA Swimming officials meeting is June 15-17 in San Antonio.  Dan is interested in attending and the LSC is permitted to send one other.  Registration deadline is May 10.  The on-line testing and certification is going well; 76 officials from the LSC have recertified on-line this year.  The LSC website officials information is up to date.  Three fines and four warning letters will be issued for clubs with insufficient numbers of officials at meets.  The meet report form is available on the web site and must be completed in full, including the team names, number of officials and number of athletes.
Senior Vice Chair

Mark VanLishout reported that the 2007 Zone meet will be in Topeka the second week in August with the team returning on August 13.  A bus will leave the Bismarck YMCA on Wednesday morning and will pick up additional athletes in Fargo.  The Open Water swim will take place on Thursday morning.  The team will be staying at the Holiday Inn Holidome.  Five extra rooms have been reserved for parents riding on the bus; parents traveling separately must make their own lodging arrangements.  The Central Zone web site has all the needed information on the meet.  The Zone budget discussion was deferred to the House of Delegates meeting.

A masters swim program has begun in Fargo.  Mark can help register interested individuals.  Loic Joseph remarked that e has found that swimmers must register with North Dakota Masters Swimming.  Amy Schmidt said that masters swimmers competing at a USA sanctioned meet must be registered with USA Swimming and pay the appropriate athlete fee.  Bryan Walls suggested the Masters needs to be developed at the local level and there isn’t much Mark can do to promote it at the state level without a budget.  Bryan and Loic both noted that they have some open events to include masters swimmers.  There are not enough swimmers to hold a masters meet.
Age Group Vice Chair
Bryan Walls noted that the RRVY Wahoos wish to move their meet from July 21 to July 28 sue to a Sectional meet on the 21st.  The change will be ratified by the House of Delegates.  The meet calendars were not available during the Board meeting but will be printed prior to the House of Delegates meeting.

Short course time standards are updated and will be posted in the fall.  Record forms have been completed.  There were 21 meets during the Short Course season and all but one had their paperwork completed on time.  One meet was cancelled.

During a discussion about Short Course Championship sites, it was noted that, while the meets were well run, space was an issue.  Bryan would like to begin to discuss alternatives if athlete numbers rise.  Currently more than 400 swimmers compete in the meet.  Mark VanLishout noted that the meet rotation schedule is set through 2016, though the House of Delegates could modify that schedule.  The athletes have recommended twice that the meet rotate between Mandan and Grand Forks.  Bailly Bolinske commented that she and other athletes support the Grand Forks/Mandan plan.  Grand Forks won’t be hosting as many University meets due to the move to Div I so they may be more open to rent the pool.  Mandan is willing.  In Minnesota, the LSC Championships rotate between Rochester and Minneapolis.  Dan Cerkoney noted that depth and safety will continue to be a concern.  Some conclusions on this issue should be drawn at the Fall LSC meeting.
Bismarck is voting on May 17 to approve a 50 meter pool.  Loic asked to postpone his place in the rotation until the city issue is decided.

Registration Chair
Amy Schmidt reported that there are 819 athletes registered in ND, compared to 1,228 last year. 515 are year-round swimmers.  Numbers will be down as on community used to register swim lesson participants and won’t be this year.  

There continues to be a problem with teams entering non-registered athletes in meets and she would like to see the fine extended to all meets, not just State.. She reported that one club has $150 in outstanding fines.  Two clubs will be fined for entering non-registered swimmers in the State meet.  

Sara commented that coaches are not registering properly either.  We need to do a better job of enforcing the policy regarding registered coaches.

Technical Chair
Sara Hills that a non-registered former ND athlete be permitted to participate in the logo contest.  Details will be presented at the House of Delegates meeting.  

Safety Chair
Jerry Hahn reported that there were four minor injuries at the State meet.

Coaches Representative
Loic Joseph remarked that the coaches have discussed the use of fly-over starts at the State meet.  Officials will need training before using the practice.  

Some coaches have commented on the number of false starts charged against younger swimmers.  It was suggested that officials be provided additional training on starts.  Bryan suggested that it be a point of instruction at a clinic.  Clinics could be held at multiple sites around the state and included as part of a swimposium.
Jerry Hahn noted that gift certificates or officials’ shirts could be offered to officials.

Athlete Representative
Bailly Bolinske reported that Sara Weinberg of Bismarck has been elected Junior Athlete Representative.  No questions were raised by swimmers at the athletes’ meeting at the Short Course Championships.

Meet Reports and Schedules
Short Course State:  400 swimmers competed.  23 records were set.  The scoreboard failed on Saturday and Minot provided a backup.  Williston has ordered a new scoreboard that will include diving.  Mandan loaned eight touch pads.  Water quality was an issue.  One protest was handled by the meet committee.  The hoe-down and the meet were well organized and well run.

Y-Nats:  Dagny Knutson of Minot won three events.  Four swimmers earned All-America status.

All-Star Meet:  37 swimmers competed in Hardin MT.  ND finished second behind WY.  Host state Montana had 17 swimmers.  Less that 10% of swims were best times due to the delay following the short course season.  The late date for the meet – at the insistence of MT – was a detriment to the quality of the meet.  Questions arose concerning coaches’ compensation and Grant noted the Policy relating to zone and national compensation.  Jerry Hahn moved to apply the same policy to the All-Star meet coaches.  Sara Hills seconded.  Motion carried.

Meet schedules for upcoming seasons will be updated and approved at the House of Delegates meeting.

The 2008 Zone meet will be a MegaZone in Indianapolis to celebrate the 25 anniversary of the IUPUI Natatorium.

Swim Convention
The LSC authorizes up to three delegates to attend the Swim Convention in Anaheim in September.

Outstanding Service Award
Deferred to the House of Delegates meeting.

Authorization to Expend Funds in the Interim
Deferred to the House of Delegates meeting.

Nominating Committee
The Nominating Committee presented their slate of candidates for election to offices for the upcoming two-year term:


General Chair:  Jay Nimens


Treasurer:  Todd Ford


Age-Group Vice Chair: Bryan Walls


Technical Chair:  no nominee


Safety Chair:  Jeff Steele

Nominations from the floor included:


General Chair:  Scott Barry


Technical Chair:  Tim Schulte and Scott Mengelkoch


Safety Chair:  Karla Porter

Board of Review
Grant referred to Article 610 of the Policies related to the Board of Review.

Old Business:
2008 Swim Clinic
Minot is interested in hosting the swim clinic again in 2008

Statewide Team
Lengthy discussion covered a variety of issues related to the formation of a statewide team for competition outside the state.  Alaska and Montana have implemented similar programs.  Jodi Bolinske presented materials from Alaska.  Discussion was suspended to allow input from others during the House of Delegates meeting.

The Board meeting adjourned at 12:11 pm.
